COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD ANNUAL MEETING: NOVEMBER 11, 1992

The annual meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was called to order by President Barbara Maxwell at 7:40 p.m. in our meeting room at Samarkand. There were approximately 150 members present and two guests. Barbara welcomed all and explained the format for this meeting. Colby Kline thanked all who had brought refreshments.

Community Quilts Presentation

Marjorie Hall thanked all the members who had donated quilts for our community and also the helpers who held each quilt up so that it could be viewed. Twenty-two baby-size quilts were presented to St. Vincent's and accepted by Karen Clayden and Sister Francis. Twenty-two baby-size quilts were also presented to Villa Majella, a home for single pregnant women (accepted by Carol Boone). Ten twin size quilts were presented to Klein Bottle, a youth crisis center.

Miscellaneous

Kathy Doughty conducted the drawing for 36 fall Roman Stripe blocks, which were won by Lee Carlson. Then Kathy explained that our December block will instead be to make a Christmas ornament.

Nine people displayed items at Show and Tell.

Jan Inouye announced that she is now taking sign-ups for a January workshop by Beverly Dunivent. In February, we will have two workshops by Harriet Hargrave.

There was a 15 minute break so that members could view the Challenge quilts up close and cast their ballots for favorites.

Announcements

It was announced that in December Rosalind Perry and Marty Frolli will be signing their new book, "A Joy Forever."

Phyllis Peterson and Sharon Doyle donated \$50 to the Guild library to buy videos. Ruth Walters and Jane Manasse donated items to the Guild library. Three new books were received for the library from That Patchwork Place.

Colby Kline asked all members to please bring refreshments in December as that is our Party. Please remember to put your trash in the wastebasket!

Barbara spoke of the So. Ca. Council of Quilt Guild's meeting which featured 17 teachers. Norah has already hired two of them!

By-Laws

Suzy moved and Sharon seconded that we dismiss with a reading of the prososed new by-laws as each member has a copy of them. Ruth Walters moved and it was seconded that we accept the by-laws as proposed. Laura

Alarid moved and it was seconded that these by-laws be amended to include that our fiscal year start on January first. All passed - we now have new by-laws which will go into effect when we are incorporated.

Elections

Zetta Hanna thanked Liz Steele for being our nominating committee this year and due to Liz's absence conducted the elections. The nominating committee presented the following slate of officers for 1993:

President - Barbara Maxwell Vice-President - Norah McMeeking Recording Secretary - Zetta Hanna Corresponding Secretary - Suzy Carter Treasurer - Laura Alarid

There were no nominations from the floor. Janet Berlin moved and it was seconded that the slate of officers be accepted. This passed and all officers were thereby elected. Zetta reminded members that we still have openings for volunteers. Harlene Bailey volunteered to help the Phone Committee.

Programs

Norah explained that in December we will do a fabric exchange game: Bring 12 different printed fabrics in 6-inch squares, unwrapped. We will also have a surprise courtesy of Mary Ellen Hopkins.

Jan announced that in January our speaker will be Beverly Dunivent who will lecture on "The History of Quilting through Scrap Quilts." There is also a workshop "Watercolor Quilts." Beverly is also a certified quilt appraiser and will be at Grant House to appraise quilts and to teach there on the "Care and Repair of Antique Quilts." Keep February open for Harriet Hargrave. Also, we need hostesses to provide beds and food for our speakers.

Challenge Quilts

Seventeen members came forward to claim their Challenge Quilt out of the 22 present and to talk about it.

Norah McMeeking tabulated and announced the votes for the Challenge quilts. Results and the prizes were:

For the quilt best meeting the Theme of distortions:

- 1. Doris Floyd a pair of Ginghers from Grant House
- 2. Susan Cochran notions from Betty's

For the quilt with the most popular quilting design:

- l. Zetta Hanna a \$30 gift certificate from Beverly's
- Linda Estrada a selection of fabrics from Fabric Depot
 Darlene Skog a \$10 gift certificate from Beverly's

For the quilt as Viewers Choice, most popular:

- Carol Boyce -a \$45 gift certificate from Betty's
 Zetta Hanna a \$25 gift certificate from Betty's
- 3. Linda Estrada a selection of fabrics from Fabric Depot

Ingrid Engemyr and Janet Berlin conducted the drawing for the 7 door prizes.

Opportunity Quilt

Judy Gorrindo conducted the drawing for our wonderful applique Opportunity Quilt. The lucky winner was Jose Hernandez. Judy estimated that this quilt earned \$1800 for the Guild!

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

ZMH/11-13-92

zetta Hanna